Dear Praying Friends, February 2018

| want to give you a quick glimpse at three different stories that took place this month. The first one involves the faithful work
that we are thankful to be apart of here in Kenya. | am very grateful for the friendship of Pastor Kiplagat, he is a godly pastor who has
been preaching at his church for 21 years this month. We were able to be at their Sunday service and | was able to preach for their
anniversary. Towards the end of the service there was a time of testimony when several adult members stood up and shared that
they had started attending the church when they were just kids, and how God had used the church and pastor Kiplagat to reach them
with the Gospel and disciple them. It is a joy to work with and learn from some of these older Kenyan pastors.

The second story takes place during the last two months while we have been traveling to different churches in rural areas
each week. Unfortunately my GPS doesn’t work anymore out while traveling out in the villages, but | can thank God for that. In order
to find the churches, we have been teaming up with Bramwel. He is the nineteen year old son of one of the pastors here in Kenya and
knows how to get us to where we need to be! Bramwel has a love for the Lord and plans on attending the Eldoret Bible college in the
future. I am very thankful for his friendship. He recently joked to one of the pastors that | am his Paul and he is my Timothy. While |
am far from being a Paul, we have been discussing sermons and books that | have given him to read and have been spending time
discipling one another in the car rides. | am very thankful God has given me a good friend like Bramwel to encourage and teach. | have
spoken with him about my desire to reach Somalia with the Gospel, and he has responded with enthusiasm and an openness to go as
well. Which, as | have quickly learned, it is not normal for anyone here to want to go to Somalia! Pray that God would use this young
man in many great ways.

The last story, takes place in a dimly lit coffee shop in a small corner store. Bethany was finishing up a Bible with some ladies,
when the waitress came and said she had noticed the Bibles and the conversation about the Lord. The ladies asked if they could pray
for her- and she broke down and shared about some struggles in her life. It was such a blessing to see God use the testimony of one
Bible study to witness to another lady. Please pray that the door will continued to be open and this young girl will soon accept the
Gospel.

We love and appreciate you all! Thank you for all the thoughts and prayers you continually send our way. God Bless

Living for Eternity,
Josh, Bethany and Abram Wormley
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